Liberal Studies Committee Minutes 
October 18, 2001 
109 Gordon Hall 
3:15 pm 

Members present: M. Sadler, C. Young. G. Wilson, L. Feldman, B. Carter, 

F. Slack, K. Stillwell, M. Swinker 
Excused: K. Gresh (class), J. Worzbyt (class). C. Zoni 
Minutes from October 4th  -approval deferred to next meeting 
Highlights of AGLS conference were discussed: 
IUP well represented with presentations; on-line Liberal Studies courses; reinforcement about value of liberal education; specialized accrediting bodies support the need for a liberal education; innovative approaches to "freshman experience" and course delivery; emphasis on goals of social responsibility and civic engagement; service learning experiences; assessment of oral communication and critical thinking. 
There was lengthy discussion about purpose, essential components, and format for a survey to determine problem areas with the LS curriculum. A draft will be ready for next meeting. 
Discussed outcome of APSCUF Executive Committee regarding special topics courses and LS approval: 
Mary, 
As we discussed in September, the APSCUF Executive Committee discussed the issues with NURS 281 
Healthy People at its September 13th Meeting. Students had been told during registration this summer 
that this course could substitute for the HPED 143/FDNT 143 Health and Wellness requirement. The 
Nursing Department intends to submit a proposal to that effect this semester, but it had not left the 
department as of September 13. 


APSCUF Executive Committee thought that the Liberal Studies Committee might want to examine the 
LBST substitution form because of this situation since there is not a place on the form for the committee 
to approve these. 


--There was a feeling that the original intent of this substitution was for individuals not for courses. 


--It was suggested that if a course is going to be substituted for many students that the LBST Committee 
should approve it before hand. 


--Do the rules need to be changed so that Special Topics courses are prohibited from becoming LEST 
substitutions unless the LBST committee approves it? 


Please let me know if there is anything to report back to UWUCC or to Executive Committee on this 
issue. 
Gail 

Further discussion as well as revisiting the Exception form will continue next week. 

Adjourned 5 p.m. 
